
SJ to attend Greater Bay Area judicial case seminar in 

Guangzhou 

********************************************** 

     The Secretary for Justice, Ms Teresa Cheng, SC, will 

depart for Guangzhou tomorrow (January 5) to attend a 

Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area judicial 

case seminar to be held the next day. 

  

     The seminar will be held for the first time at the High 

People's Court of Guangdong Province, aiming to 

implement the Outline Development Plan for the 

Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area and 

strengthen the collaborations between the three places, 

and pursuant to the Framework Arrangement on legal 

exchange and mutual learning in legal aspects between 

Hong Kong and Guangdong entered into by the 

Department of Justice and the High People's Court of 

Guangdong Province in September 2019. Judges, lawyers, 

experts and academics from Guangdong, Hong Kong and 

Macao will take part in the seminar. 

  

     Mock trials, to be conducted according to different 

modes of trial in the three places with the same set of 

case facts, will form the main part of the seminar. It will 

be concluded by a discussion and exchange session to 

enhance the participants' understanding of the three legal 



and judicial systems. 

  

     Ms Cheng will return to Hong Kong in the evening on 

January 6. 

  

Ends/Saturday, January 4, 2020 

 


